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(p5) Newsletter
Mr. D Brown, Room 6

(13/01/2017)

	Term Three
A big welcome back to the children this week. I hope they all had loads of fun and rest during the holidays. Also, a big thank you to parents and children who helped to make our Christmas concert a success on the final day of last term.  The children were able to show off their linguistic skills and in addition to this we raised £36 through our Enterprise Project.
Please find our plans for the term ahead outlined below… 

 We will continue to work through some areas of the curriculum to tie up and revise some key points from last term and progress on to our new topics ‘Natural Disasters’ and ‘Titanic’.  This month will see the return of weekly music lessons delivered by Gaelic expressive arts company Féis Rois and the filming of our dramatic sequence by performing arts project, Stramash. We will continue to deliver the curriculum and plan activities around notable events and celebrations in the Global Citizenship calendar.  We also welcome Mr Everitt who will take the class on a Thursday.  
Health and Wellbeing (HWB) 
Pupils continue to be encouraged to share how they are feeling every day with peers and practitioners working in the school in the form of our ‘Emotional Check-In’.  We will continue to look at emotional literacy and feelings and arm children with techniques to control and understand their emotions.  The class will also be looking at personal hygiene and social health; friendships and relationships.  The second segment to our HWB is the completion of our ‘Daily Mile’.  Usually we will join P6/7 class in running, walking or skipping a mile around the AstroTurf. In the event of unsuitable weather we will complete an active dance/stretch/routine from the website ‘GoNoodle’ specialising in movement activities.  Mrs. Woodhouse continues to take the class on a Wednesday mid-morning for Physical Education (P.E).  Her focus this term is on gymnastics.  To complement this, I will lead another P.E lesson on a Friday mid-morning developing this work on gymnastics. Note that we will not do the Daily Mile on Friday’s.  We aim to complete scheduled outdoor activities in all types of weather so please ensure that children have appropriate clothing i.e. a waterproof jacket with a hood, suitable outdoor/indoor shoes etc.  
Religious and Moral Education (RME)

Mr. Everitt will take P5 pupils for RME on a Thursday. This term he will focus on the theme of ‘light and dark’ in world religions. 
Science & Technologies
Mrs. Mann continues to take P5 on a Wednesday afternoon for Science and Technologies.  This term she will focus on Space; looking at our solar system, stars and galaxies and aim to create a model solar system in our classroom.
Modern Foreign Languages (MFL)
We will continue to work through our programme of French, integrating vocabulary into daily routines.
Expressive Arts (EA)

Traditional Gaelic and Scots dance, drama and musical company Féis Rois will come in on a Friday afternoon for a block of six weeks to deliver music lessons.  Mr Everitt will lead a drama input focused on characterisation through movement and speech. I will deliver one art lesson per week focused on techniques and styles that have influenced artistic movements.
Numeracy & Mathematics

This term the class will focus on multiplication and division, being able to quickly recall times tables facts and applying both mental and written strategies to work out calculations and solve word problems.  Children will also be looking at data handling; analysing data that they have gathered in various contexts and looking for patterns.  Mrs Laird will lead a fun mental maths session using card games on Monday morning.
Literacy & English
P5 continue to enjoy their fortnightly visit to the library on Monday afternoons to enjoy reading for pleasure.  In addition to this children have scheduled ERIC (Everybody Reading In Class) on a Wednesday morning.  The children should choose a maximum of one fiction, one non-fiction and one other book of their choice.  We will continue to focus on fiction texts looking at writer’s craft.  This will be linked in to our writing lessons where we will hone skills in creating different types of fiction. There will be an additional focus on VCOP (Vocabulary, Connectives, Openers, and Punctuation) and grammar.  
Golden Time

Golden Time in the form of structured activities began last week and will run for blocks of seven weeks on Thursday afternoons.  The children were given the option of first and second choice on various activities such as Arts & Crafts, Drama, and dance. 

	Behaviour
Positive Behaviour system ‘Good to be Green’ continues to be used in class – a record of your child’s progress can be found in their homework jotter.  Congratulations to those who have achieved their Bronze award. 
Last term P5 suggested ideas for rewards that children could gain if they received a ‘Privilege’ card. These included a lesson on a topic of their choice; Extra indoor playtime; some additional individual Golden Time; To sit on a comfy cushion; A prize from the ‘Golden Box’. 
If you can think of any other good suggestions please discuss them with your child!.   

	Some Points…
· Please remember that pupils in school need indoor AND outdoor shoes and as the weather becomes variable there is a need for waterproofs and jackets with hoods.  
· Children can go to the water fountain which is situated directly outside the classroom but it can be handy to bring a water bottle in with their name on it that can be left at the sink ( not a sports cap).
· P.E is on a Wednesday and a Friday. Daily Mile, usually takes place in the morning Monday to Thursday.
· Any pupils who have personal achievements can share them with the class and school by bringing in photocopies of certificates, pictures of awards/experiences etc. to display them on our ‘Achievement Tree’ located in the main hall. 
· Homework will be issued on a Monday and handed back on a Thursday.  Pupils should ‘Look and Cover and Write and Check’ (LACAWAC) and then choose an Active Spelling activity to complete. These tasks can be found at the back of their homework jotters.  Any additional homework to this will be attached to jotters.  For handing in homework on time pupils receive one table point.  Feel free to communicate in jotters if you have any queries/concerns about homework.  
· Please visit our blog if you have not done so.  This is a great way that we can share what is happening in our classroom and school - It is important that pupils reflect on their learning at the end of each day. The blog can be located by following this link - https://1617glenu5.wordpress.com/ 


	Achieving…
· P5 are aiming to win ‘Best Line’ and ‘Tidiest Cloakroom’ awards – These achievements encourage children to maintain positive behaviour in public areas.
· Well done to all the children who have received Star of the Week and Playground awards last term.
· Each week we will have a ‘Star Writer Award’. Pupils will receive a certificate and have their work displayed in the classroom. 

	Thank you for taking the time to read this Newsletter. If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact me. You can do so via the school office or by commenting on posts on our blog. 


